
Dear Chair Bynum and members of the committee, 

My name is Peter and a constituent of this great State. I write to you today to urge you to pass HB 3265, The Sanctuary Promise 
Act. We're all Oregonians, no matter where we were born or how we came here. HB 3265 addresses the gaps in Oregon’s 34-year-
old sanctuary law so that we can keep Oregon’s state and local agencies out of harm caused by the federal immigration system. We 
need to act to put an end to the unfair racial profiling of Oregonians simply because they are perceived to be undocumented 
immigrants

I'm in full support of this bill because I care about my community and our right to dignity, safety, respect, and equality. We must do 
everything within our power to protect our families, friends, neighbors, and allies. I urge you to please pass HB 3265. 

Thank you,  Peter Toutant 


